Seneca Valley School District

SCHOOL BOARD WORK SESSION

Seneca Valley Intermediate High School Auditorium - 7 p.m.

Minutes
June 5, 2023

CALL TO ORDER by Ms. Kathy Whittle, President, called the meeting to order at 7:03
p.m.

A. Moment of Silence — The meeting was opened with a moment of silence.

B. Pledge of Allegiance - Jesse Grabill — third grader at Haine Elementary School,
continued the board initiative, “I Led the Pledge” by reciting the Pledge of
Allegiance.

C. Roll Call - by Ms. Julia Benson, School Board Secretary, showed the following
members in attendance: Ms. Leslie Bredl, Mr. Eric DiTullio, Ms. Susan Harrison,
Mr. Tim Hester, Mr. Mike Jacobs, Mr. Jim Nickel, Mr. Fred Peterson, Ms. Kathy
Whittle and Mr. Jeff Widdowson.

INFORMATION REPORTS

A. Student/Staff Recognition

1. It is with our deepest appreciation that we congratulate the following 2022-23
Seneca Valley School District Retirees for their unwavering dedication and
commitment to the School District and its students. This group represents over
665 years of combined service:

e Christen Breski — Haine Elementary/Middle Paraprofessional — 10.5 Years

e Valorie Burns — Ehrman Crest Elementary/Middle Paraprofessional — 23
Years

¢ Ron Butschle — SV Senior High Dean of Students — 19 Years

Valerie Danner — SV Senior High English Teacher — 17 Years

Raechel DeVinney — Ryan Gloyer Middle Industrial Technology Teacher —

25 Years, 4 Months

Diane Dunlap — Ryan Gloyer Middle Paraprofessional — 23 Years

Laura Fox — SV Intermediate High Biology Teacher — 20.5 Years

Jeff Hanlon — SV Senior High Social Studies Teacher — 23 Years

Colleen Kamarchik — Ehrman Crest Elementary Administrative Assistant —

27 Years, 3 Months

¢ Pamela Krause — Ehrman Crest Elementary Learning Support Teacher — 35
Years

e Dan Magill — SVIHS Custodian — 36.5 Years
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¢ Diana McCauley — SV Athletic Department Administrative Assistant — 16
Years

¢ Susan McClure — Haine Elementary Paraprofessional — 23 Years

e Herb McCracken — Ryan Gloyer Middle Social Studies Teacher — 33 Years,

9 Months

e Sandra Millett — SV Athletic Department Administrative Assistant — 16
Years

e Christi Rice -~ Ehrman Crest Elementary Paraprofessional — 29 Years, 7
Months

¢ Joan Rinaman - Special Education Department Administrative Assistant —
31 Years, 4 Months

¢ Patricia Ruggiero — Haine Middle Paraprofessional — 21 Years

¢ Donna Schaefer — Connoquenessing Valley Elementary Third Grade
Teacher — 25 Years

» P. Lauren Sunday — Ehrman Crest Elementary/Middle Cafeteria Staff
Member — 23 Years, 7 Months

¢ Gabriella Thorell — SV Intermediate High German Teacher — 18 Years

e Sandy Turner — Haine Middle Paraprofessional — 18.5 Years

e Mark Uhrinek — SV Intermediate High Physics Teacher — 32 Years

o Beth Velte — SV Intermediate High Administrative Assistant —24.5 Years

* Valarie Wearing — Rowan Elementary Cook — 32 Years

e Danette Yurich — SV Intermediate High Mathematics Teacher — 28 Years

» Laura Zewe — Rowan Elementary First Grade Teacher — 34.5 Years

Dr. Vitale recognized that each of the retirees are professional experts, amazing
individuals with amazing families and that they will be missed. She is appreciative
of all that they did during the tough times and that they stuck with it for the kids.
She wishes them many days of rest and thanked them for loving on the children.

Mr. Nickel shared that he always appreciates what a teacher does in a day, that it
takes a village to raise a child and he is thankful for the dedication each of the
retirees has shown to all the children over the years.

Ms. Bredl echoed Dr. Vitale and Mr. Nickel’s comments, thanking them as well.
She recognized that she has children attended Evans City where Ms. Kamarchik
worked and shared that her shoes will be hard to fill.

Mr. Jacobs shared that his children are third generation SV students, and he thanked
each of them for all they have done.

Ms. Whittle recognized that; together, the retirees worked for SV for 665 years. She
shared that teaching is a calling and that the love for students is a choice, thanking
them for all they have done.

2. Three Seneca Valley students have been named National Cyber Scholars by
the National Cyber Scholarship Foundation (NCSF) as a result of their
demonstrating exceptional cyber security expertise in a challenging online
cyber security training program, CyberStart America. In recognition for their
remarkable achievements, rising sophomores Sawyer Shoemaker and
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Madeline Zimmer, along with Haihan Xu, SV Class of 2023, have each
earned a scholarship to attend the Cyber Foundations Academy with the
chance to earn a GIAC Foundational Cybersecurity Technologies
Practitioner Certification (GFACT), a package valued at over $3,000.

3. The National Merit Scholarship Corporation (NMSC) announced Seneca
Valley’s very own Haihan Xu as a National Merit $2,500 Scholarship
winner. Mr. Xu, a senior, was one of 2,500 Merit Scholar designees who
was chosen from a talent pool of more than 15,000 outstanding Finalists in
the 2023 National Merit Scholarship Program.

4. Four seventh grade students from Ryan Gloyer Middle School (RGMS)
were recently recognized for their award-winning poems at the 2023
Waldman Arts & Writing Awards, hosted by the Holocaust Center of
Pittsburgh. The Waldman Arts & Writing awards ceremony took place on
May 10, at Chatham University. This annual event allows students in grades
6-12 to compete for financial scholarships and winners are honored with
prizes and certificates.

5. The Seneca Valley Biology Club Team tied for first and also won second
and third place at the Butler County Envirothon that was held in late April.
The Envirothon is the largest high school level environmental education
competition in North America. In this competition, students prepare and
compete in topics related to wildlife, aquatic ecology, forestry, soils and land
use and current environmental issues. The competition is managed by our
state agencies including the Game Commission, Fish and Boat Commission,
PA Department of Agriculture and Conservation of Natural Resources.

B.  Dates to Remember - Ms. Linda Andreassi announced the following dates to

remember:
' June 7 Last Day of School for K-11
June 8-July 13 SVAOC Cyber Summer Session and Summer Camps
June 12 School Board Regular Meeting
June 13 Release of K-6 Student Reports of Progress and 7-12 Report Cards
June 14 | Flag Day
June 18 Father’s Day
June 19 ' Juneteenth
June 21 Summer Begins
| June 23 Seneca Valley’s Kennywood Day
| July 4 Independence Day
July 11 Athletics & Activities Summer Drug & Concussion Testing |
July 12 Athletics & Activities Summer Drug & Concussion Testing and Athletic
_ Physicals
| August | | School Board Work Session (please note this is a Tuesday meeting)
August | Athletics & Activities Summer Drug & Concussion Testing
August 2 Athletics & Activities Summer Drug & Concussion Testing and Athletic
Physicals
| August 3 Seneca Valley Foundation Gift of Hope Golf Classic
' August 3 Due date for all Fall Sport Athletic Paperwork
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August 14 School Board Regular Meeting

Extended School Year Programs
June 26-29 Extended School Year, Special Education, Grades K-12 at ECE/ECMS
July 10-13 Extended School Year, Special Education, Grades K-12 at ECE/ECMS

Summer Programs — Funded by ESSER
(Elementary & Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund)

June 19-22 Summer Program, Grades K-7 at CVE, ECE, ECM, HES, HMS, RE,
RGMS
July 17-20 Summer Program, Grades K-7 at CVE, ECE, ECM, HES, HMS, RE,
RGMS
English as a Second Language (ESL) Elementary Program
June 26-29 ESL Around the World Camp, Grades K-5 at Haine Elementary
July 10-13 ESL Around the World Camp, Grades K-5 at Haine Elementary
English as a Second Language (ESL) Secondary Program
| June 26-29 ESL Pathfinder Workshop, Grades 6-8 at RGMS
June 26-29 ESL Pathfinder Workshop, Grade 9-11 at SHS

Agency Reports

1. Vo-Tech - Mr. Fred Peterson reported that the Vo-Tech ended the year with
968 students; 126 of them being in the welding program. In addition, the
Vo-Tech is closed for the summer.

Mr. Jacobs introduced to those in attendance and welcomed, Miss Bella
Andreassi to the meeting. Miss Andreassi is a recent SV graduate who was
second year welding student that recently competed in the Skills USA
competition. Miss Andreassi had a bookshelf with her that was displayed for
those to see that she welded as her senior project while at the Vo-Tech.

Miss Andreassi shared that even though she didn’t win the Skill USA
competition, it was a great experience. She also commented that she chose to
go to Vo-Tech because she took the welding class at SV in ninth grade and
loved it. She shared that she wished that the Vo-Tech day was longer and
that she enjoyed getting to work with her hands while there.

Mr. Peterson shared that she does great welding work and that she should be proud
of herself for what she has done.

Mr. Nickel commented that he can tell her passion for welding and thanked her for
accepting their invitation to come to the School Board Meeting. Mr. Nickel asked
Miss Andreassi what she intends to do now that she has graduated. Miss Andreassi
answered that she will be going into the workforce to be a welder.

Mr. DiTullio commented on how good her welds look on the bookshelf she brought
with her and encouraged her not to lose the art element of welding.
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Ms. Whittle thanked Miss Andreassi for coming to share her story with everyone
and that she loves seeing how passionate she is about Vo-Tech and the welding
program.

Dr. Vitale said that welding looks easy but knows how hard it is. She shared that
Miss Andreassi is brave and that she recognizes that education has changed. Dr.
Vitale is proud of Miss Andreassi and encouraged her to follow her passion.

2. L.U. IV - Mr. Eric DiTullio shared that they met on May 24, 2023. He
reported that the new five-year contract was approved by both the
Pennsylvania State Education Association and the Intermediate Unit Board.
The agreement will continue through June 30, 2027.

[n addition, Mr. DiTullio reported that Ms. Renee Pitrelli was appointed to
serve the remainder of Mr. Justin Kirkwood’s term and Mr. Gary Shingleton
was appointed to serve the remainder of Mr. Bill Halle’s term.

Legislative - Mr. Eric DiTullio reported that the State House Appropriations
Committee sent to the floor House Bil! 611, the 2023-24 state budget bill, which
mirrors the plan offered by Gov. Shapiro in March. The full house is expected to
vote on it and send it to the Senate.

The Senate returned to session today. Once the House passes a budget proposal, the
Senate is expected to pass their version. The two may put together the budgets to
complete a final budget, which will be on the governor’s desk by the end of the
month.

The House of Representatives passed the Mental Health Care Services
Clearinghouse; House Bill 409.

The House Education Committee approved House Bill 1097, which requires all
public schools to conduct a moment of silence during instructional hours to observe
the anniversary of the terrorist attacks on September 11, 2001. The bill is now in the
Appropriations Committee for further consideration.

The House Consumer Protection, Technology & Ultilities Committee approved
House Bill 1032, which creates the Solar for Schools Grant Program to expand the
use of solar energy at public schools.

In addition, the Senate Education Committee held a hearing to discuss the
challenges and possible solutions addressing teacher shortages across the state.
Topics considered at the hearing were:

1. “Grow Your Own” and Registered Teacher Apprenticeship incentives to
help recruit local community members to becomne teachers.

2. Interstate Teacher Mobility Compact that allows teacher licenses in other
member states to easily transfer over to Pennsylvania.

3. Dual enrollment programs: the committee learned about Lehigh Carbon
Community College’s (LCCC) dual enrollment/early college program
that allows high school students in grades 11-12 to earn associate
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degrees before they graduate high school. Students can earn an associate
degree in education, helping them to eam their bachelor’s degrees more
quickly and for less money.

4. Student teacher stipend proposals — panelists spoke in support of
programs in Colorado, Michigan, Oklahoma and Nebraska that offer
stipends for student teachers. It was noted that the legislation for a
student teacher stipend program has been introduced in Pennsylvania
under Senate Bill 300.

Senate Education Committee held a hearing to discuss school construction and maintenance
issues, focusing on state funding and collection of data on facility needs across the state.
They acknowledged that the process for state reimbursement under the PlanCon program
was revised under Act 70 of 2019, but that there is a moratorium on accepting applications
for the program and no funding has been provided over the last several years. Testifiers
included the Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE), representatives from school
districts who discussed existing problems and issues regarding building construction and
repairs, and companies with experience repairing and modernizing schools. All testifiers
expressed support for the reinstatement of PlanCon funding under the new process and
noted that changing enrollments and demographics impact school space needs. Legislators
emphasized the need for the General Assembly to have data from school districts to
determine the scope of construction and maintenance needs, and what amount of funding is
needed from the state. Legislators also underscored the importance for districts to properly
anticipate and plan ahead for meeting needs. It was suggested that the state should require
districts to conduct facility assessments and report data to PDE on construction and repair
issues and estimated costs.

E. Drug Testing Results — Dr. McKinley provided a report with results collected from
July 1, 2022-May 16, 2023, noting that the District’s positive rate was |.1%. Last
year, the positive rate was 1.9%, and nationally the average was 4%.

Once testing positive, students must take five follow-up tests. Additionaily, Sport
Safe continues to use our policy across the state and country as a model for other
districts.

Mr. DiTullio asked how many years that the district has been drug testing in which
Dr. McKinley responded with more than 20 years.

Mr. Peterson added that he is happy to see the report with the numbers going down.

F. Financial Reports

Operations

Senior High Activities
Intermediate High Activities
Middle School Activities
Athletics

Food Service

Tax Collections

Capital Projects Funds
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3. ACTION AGENDA

A.

5.

6.

removed from agenda.

Public Comment — Public comment was heard from Mr. Mark Powell regarding
communication with the staff at the Intermediate High School. Mr. Powell shared
that he voiced a concern with the administration in the IHS. He is waiting to hear
back.

ndent-adiudicationdi2l g Item

Personnel — Approved the following personnel items that were discussed in the
executive session held prior to the meeting:

. Resignations — Administration — Dr. Jenay Leach, Psychologist — Latitia

Lattanzio-Paros, Professional — Lauren Miloser, Ashley Puma, Classified -
Teresa Greno, Jocelyn Gerwig, Stephanie Keebler, Supplemental — Natalie
Green, Jennifer McMurray

Rescinded Resignation — Classified — Connie Wetzel

Appointments — Professional - Emily Cramer, Professional Substitutes
Benjamin Pasternak, Maria “Tanya” Schley, Bria Giovannelli, Brianna
DeKlever, Savannah Lohr, Maura Taylor, Classified — Ryan Healey, Daniel
Reconnu, Classified Substitutes — Carrie Young, Carla Rearick, Tracy Semega,
Kara Patrick, Tara Sprout, Supplementals Jordan DiBucci, Rebecca Whitney,
Tammie Wylie, Christopher Titus, Erin Schollaert, Julie Glenz, Christina
LaPorte, Amy Brush, Tara Morrison, Katie Wolford, Jennifer McMurray, Sarah
Groth, Kristin Vogan, Louis Nagy, James Sutkowski, James Sutkowski,
Michael Manipole, Marlesse Hames, Traci Kuntz, Crystal Cypher, Mackenzie
McGuire, Alicia Scopellite, James Ziegler, John Roman, Katherine Langley,
Linda Plesniak, Michael Henry, Kayla Robinson, Andrew Russell, James Pyle,
Megan Meeder, Kevin Wildrick, Kenneth Macek, Catherine Smolter, Matthew
Pournaras, Elaine Duggan, Karen Christopher, Kwang-Suk Choi, Mallory
Marinack, Robyn Naugle, Brianna Casale, Kenneth Macek, Matthew Pournaras,
Aaron Shafer, Kayla Robinson, Jacqueline Eriksen, Megan Bonistalli, Joshua
Sektnan, Tammie Wylie, Steven Fortunato, Tracy Glass, Kelly Levere, Erin
Scott

Leaves — Professional — Jenna Montelaro, Rebecca Watkins, Mackenzie
McGuire, Classified — Ashley Cleaver, Carol Jamison

Termination — Classified — Wilbert Schwartz

Memorandums of Understanding — Approved two MOUs with Seneca Valley
Education Association regarding Natalie Green and LaVarr Stephens-Howling.

Mr. Hester made a motion, seconded by Mr. Widdowson, to approve the resignations, rescinded
resignation, appointments, leaves, termination, and Memorandums of Understanding. The motion
carried on a roll call vote with those present voting in the affirmative.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Action Meeting — May 8§, 2023
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TREASURER’S REPORT

GENERAL FUND BILLS
Grand Total: $4,172,714.93

CONSTRUCTION FUND BILLS
Grand Total: $1,144,021.64

ADMINISTRATION

A.  MIU IV Application - The Seneca Valley School District Board authorizes the
Midwestern Intermediate Unit IV (MIU V) to file an application to continue a
regional Education Leading to Employment and Career Training (ELECT) program.
If awarded the grant, MIU IV will implement the ELECT program on behalf of the
Seneca Valley School District, which authorizes MIU 1V to receive and expend
funds for the implementation of the ELECT program and conduct the activities
outlined in the program application.

B.  Board Policy - Approve board policy 237, Responsible Use of Personal Technology
Resources - revised, first and final reading.

C. The Day School at The Children’s Institute Services Agreement — Approve the
Day School at The Children’s Institute Services Agreement for educational and
related services during the 2023-24 school year.

D.  PSBA Voting Delegate - Appoint Mr. Fred Peterson as the voting delegate for
the PSBA Delegate Assembly meeting on Saturday, November 4, 2023.

Mr. DiTullio thanked everyone who helped in coming up with the updates to Board Policy
237 and commented that this is a policy that they have been looking to update for a while.
He supports the policy and what the teachers and administrators have put together.

Mr. Jacobs echoed Mr. DiTullio and expressed his gratitude. Mr. Jacobs raised the question
if this policy is a next step or is the final step. Dr. Vitale responded to Mr. Jacobs question
in that this was a very thoughtful process, there was a lot of research done and this is the
next step to the policy that we currently have, but not the final step.

Dr. Vitale also shared that this is the best next step. She believes that the District’s
approach with educating adults and recognizing this as an evolving topic is key. Dr. Vitale
reminded those in attendance that all students in K-12 have a school-issued laptop and that
teachers of older children want the use of personal technology for those students. We want
to always be educating on responsible use of personal technology.

Dr. Vitale shared that she met with a group of parents, teachers and administrators four
times this year discussing personal technology. During this time, it was shared that the
District should tighten the policy for younger students, and that as the students get older,
the policy should adjust. In addition, she reminded the Board that we have to be able to
follow through with the expectations set forth.

Mr. Jacobs agreed that this is a good next step. Points that he is in favor of are the K-6
proposal and the methodical approach. Points that Mr. Jacobs dislikes are that this might be
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tough on the teachers and there can be inconsistencies; the use of personal technology in
the RGMS Cafeteria and that there are not any specific changes for the IHS. Mr. Jacobs
fully supports this proposal as a next step.

Ms. Bredl is in support of this proposal and thanked everyone who put time into writing it.
She likes that it is scaled and believes that this needs to be a collaborative approach with
parents.

Ms, Whittle is in favor of the policy, believes it is a good next step and appreciates the
efforts of those that contributed to the updates.

Mr. DiTullio thanked Mr. Peterson for continually stepping up to be a PSBA Voting
Delegate.

INSTRUCTION
A. Student Trips — Approve the following student trips:

1. Approve the secondary band trip to Disney World in Orlando, Florida to
participate in the Walt Disney World Resort’s Magic Kingdom Parade on
March 13-18, 2024, under the supervision of Mr. Varden Armstrong, Mr.
Robert Babick and their staff. Students will miss up to three days of
instruction. The Seneca Valley Band Boosters will be responsible for all the
fundraising activities.

2. Approve the secondary chorus trip to the Great Smokey Mountains, April
26-29, 2024, under the supervision of Mrs. Bobi-Jean Alexander, Mrs.
Claire Barker, and Mrs. Chessa Crum. Students will miss two days of
instruction. This will be at no cost to the district.

B.  Athletic Uniform Sale — Approve the sale of obsolete athletic uniforms & warm-ups.

C. Athletic Uniform Disposal — Approve the disposal of old, unusable athletic
uniforms & warm-ups.

D. Grant Disbursement - Grant permission for and disburse, if approved The
McDonald’s MAC Grant in the amount of $500 requested by Ms. Stacey Harding.
Funds will be used to support a cross curricular project involving Language Arts,
Social Studies, and Mathematics, in her sixth-grade class.

E. Adelphoi Education Agreement — Approve the agreement with Adelphoi Education,
Inc. to provide alternative education services for the 2023-24 school year.

F. 2023 Graduates — Approve the list of Seneca Valley graduates for 2023.
G. Conference — Approve the conference request.
Mr. Peterson raised the question regarding the Adelphoi Education Agreement and asked

about the location being in Kitanning, sharing that we need to consider the length of time it
takes to travel to and from there.
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Dr. McKinley shared that there is a location in Rochester for grades K-8, and that if we
would need to use the location in Kittanning, we would be able to.

Dr. Roberts commented that it takes the same amount of time to travel to Rochester as it did
to the location in Butler and that we are encouraging Aldephoi to add additional grades to
the Rochester location.

Ms. Whittle commented on the graduation ceremony, the success of the event, and noted
the hard work by several departments in planning this annual ceremony.

BUSINESS/FINANCE

A,

D.

Summer 2023 Projects

1.  Ryan Gloyer Middle partial Re-Roofing Project - Approve Duro-Last, Inc.
through the government cooperative purchasing program, The Interlocal
Purchasing System (TIPS) Vendor Agreement for the RGMS partial Re-
roofing Project, pending solicitor review of final agreement.

2. Secondary Campus Survey and Utility locating/mapping services -

Approve the Proposal from Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc. to provide
a complete survey of the secondary campus that includes locating/mapping the
underground utilities throughout the campus. Pending solicitor review of final
agreement.

Owner’s Representative Agreement — Approve Eckles Construction Services as
the Owner’s Representative for the new Intermediate High School Project. Pending
solicitor review of final agreement.

Stepping Stones Agreement - Approve the one-year renewal agreement with
Stepping Stones, Inc. to provide extended-day services in each elementary school
for the 2023-24 school year.

Intermediate High School Project - Approve the proposal from Cannon Design
for Architectural/Engineering Services for the Intermediate High School Project,
pending solicitor review of final agreement.

Liability Insurance - Approve the sanction of the following groups to work on
behalf of the Seneca Valley School District and intention to provide that the
District’s liability insurance covers these groups for the 2023-24 school year: PTA,
PTO, SV Boys’ Lacrosse, SV Indoor Track and Field, SV Ice Hockey, SV Inline
Hockey, SV Slow Pitch Softball, SV Bowling, SV Competitive Cheer, SV Ultimate
Frisbee, SV Unified Bocce, JROTC, After Prom Committee, Booster Groups,
Seneca Valley Foundation, and all Board approved student clubs.

Booster Group Resolution - Approve the Booster Group Recognition resolution for
the 2023-24 school year.

Ticket Prices - Approve the athletic ticket prices for the 2023-24 school year with
no changes as follows: football reserved seating $8.00/entry; football pre-sale adult
general admission $6.00/entry; football pre-sale student general admission
$4.00/entry; all football tickets at the gate $6.00/entry; all other sports adult general
admission $5.00/entry; all other sports student general admission $3.00/entry.
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Facilities Rental Fees - Approve the facilities rental fees for 2023-24 with no
changes.

Act 1 Resolution — Approve the 2023-24 Homestead and Farmstead Exclusion
Resolution per Act 1, Taxpayer Relief Act.

Budget Transfers — Approve budget transfers.

Act 511 Taxes — Approve re-enactment of the following Act 511 taxes: Flat Rate

1. Occupation Tax - $10
2. Earned Income Tax - 1%
3. Real Estate Transfer Tax — 1%

Summer Actions — Authorize the administration to approve the following:
1. Year-end budget transfers
2. Outreach Partnership of Technology (OPT) Agreements
3. June and July bills

Insurance Premiums — Approve insurance premiums for 2023-24 provided by First
National Insurance Agency.

2023-24 Budget — Adopt the annual budget for 2023-24 in the amount of
$168,089,185 with a 2.55 (1.95%) millage increase.

Portersville Transportation Agreement — Approve the transportation renewal
contract with Portersville Christian School for the 2023-24 through 2027-28 school

years.

PERSONNEL

LETTERS SENT TO THE SCHOOL BOARD - The following constituents
communicated through the SVSD school board email account after posting the May 8,

2023, public agenda:

Jon and Lydia Horvath
Alyssa Ceraulo
Jessie Nusser
Shannon Mick
Stephanie Lane
Erin McClymonds
Jennifer Eaves
Christina Dugan
Sarah Cardosi
Kimberly Fitz
Erin McClymonds
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ADJOURNMENT - With nothing to come before the board, Mr. Hester motioned,
seconded by Ms. Harrison to adjourn the meeting at 8:43 p.m. The motion carried on a
voice vote with those present voting in the affirmative.
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14,  EXECUTIVE SESSION - An executive session was held prior to this meeting and will
continue after this meeting to discuss personnel items.

Ms. Kathy Whittle, President

Q}ﬂm\ B

Ms. Julia Benson, School Board Secretary
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